## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 16, 1984

Present: John J. Jones, Katherine M. Ring and Rachel Reinstein. Meeting called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge to our flag. Mr. Rhaynes from Hawthorne College and Hugh Giffin met to discuss the needs of the Town as far as a computer goes. Hugh Giffin took all the information the office had acquired.

Clark Craig Jr. Road Agent spoke to Mr. Bailey and he will be receiving a break down of the Roads in Town and the number of miles of each. Road Crew will be cleaning out the culverts. Mr. Nielson's fence has not been repaired but Clark will go up to let him know the Town Crew will repair the fence. Liberty Farm Road was a class V road. It is plowed around to the

last house and the trucks turn around in the drive. (a question had been raised as to the class of this road). Brian Brown, police chief will drive around town and see what signs are needed and let the road agent know. The street in front of the school is and always has been a one way. Since the sign is down, everyone has been using the road for both directions. A stop sign is to be placed at Pleasant St. and Hancock Road. Summer St. Bridge has been repaired. An old culvert had let go and the Road had to be closed until repairs were made. Road Agent is allowing time for the fill to settle before he completes the job. Elm Ave. Bridge has been started.

Brian Brown will send letters to all who applied for the position on the Police Department. Howard Freeman has accepted the position. His first week will be May 1 this will give time for a two week notice to his present employer.

It is possible that the drug store will not be able take the space in the old fire station. New rules require more space than is available. John said if they store in the upper part of the fire station, this space may be counted. He will check into this. Lloyd should have some information on this.

Selectmen swore in Jim Lamonthe as the dog warden on Friday.

A question on the CUV application for the Frank Reynolds property. Town has always used the two acre minimum lot requirement. Mr. R. had applied for CUV under forest land, yet his property is not all trees there is several acres of fields. Selectmen will have to speak to him.

Smith Harriman does not want to sign a contract to do the bridge at the White Birch Point crossing.

Andy Summer Play house had asked to use the Town Hall. All three selectmen agreed that this being a money making event, the charge will be \$50.

Meeting adjourned at 10:00